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RESEARCH PIONEER WILL HOLD WELCH CHAIR 

Dr. C. David Gutsche of Washington University in St. Louis, widely recognized 
for his pioneering research in organic chemistry, will join the faculty in the 
fall as holder of the Robert A. Welch Chair in Chemistry. 

"TCU is fortunate indeed to have Dr. Gutsche joining the faculty," said Vice 
Chancellor Bill Koehler in announcing the five-year appointment to the endowed 
position and as professor of chemistry. "The presence of such a preeminent 
scientist furthe r e nhances a department long recognized for its contributions 
to students, to research and to this University." 

Gutsche, associated with Wash ington University since 1947 and former chai r­
person of its chemistry department, was honored in November at the Midwest 
regional meeting of the American Chemical Society in Iowa City, IA. He was 
presented its Midwest Award by the ACS St. Louis section "for his meritorious 
contributions to the field of chemistry. 11 The award' s citation noted that his 
research progressed fran natural product synthetic chemistry to synthetic 
methodology and reaction mechanism to bio-organic "host-guest" chemistry. His 
current research deals exclusively with the bio-organic area, "particularly 
the study of a class of basket-shaped, macrocylic corrpounds to which he gave 
the name 'calixarenes. ' 11 Currently more than a dozen research groups a r e 
engaged in this field. 

Of three books on calixarene chemistry scheduled for publication this year, 
Gutsche is sole author of one and contributing author to the others. He has 
written 86 papers on his research in addition to three books and chapters in 
numerous other works. 

A participant in the American Chemical Society's traveling lecture tour in 
1954 and 1961, he has given invited lectures throughout the world, including 
Zurich, Moscow, London, Bangkok and Hiroshima. He has been a guest of 
chemistry departments in Strasbourg, Bonn, Mainz, Amsterdam, Groningen, 
Entschecde, Paris and Stockholm. 

Gutsche, a native of Illinois, was graduated with honors from Oberlin College 
in 1943 and spent a year working on a penicillin project of the U.S. Depart­
ment of Agriculture's Office of Scientific Development. He earned the Ph.D. 
degree in 1947 at the University of Wisconsin, where he held a duPont pre­
doctoral award and a Wisconsin Alumni Research Foundation post-doctoral 
fellowship. Also honored in 1971 by the ACS's St. Louis section, he received 
a Guggenheim Fellowship in 1981 and was elected a fellow of the American 
Association for the Advancement of Science in 1985. 

(continued) 
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WELCH PROFESSOR (continued) 

Active also in the Chemical Society of London, Sigma Xi, Phi Beta Kappa and 
the American Association of University Professors, Gutsche received the 1976 
Founders Day Distinguished Faculty Award of Washington University. 

He has served on the advisory board of the Petroleum Research Fund, editorial 
boards of the Journal of Organic Chemistry and Organic Preparations a~ 
Procedures and the ACS publications committee. He formerly headed the 
medicinal chemistry study section of the National Institutes of Health and 
since 1981 has been on the ACS professional training ccmnittee. 

Gutsche formerly was a member of the Young Audiences board of the St. wuis 
Symphony Society and the St. Louis Conservatory of Music and the Arts. His 
interests also include woodworking, sailing, music and photography. 

TCU's Welch Chair was endowed in 1973 with a $650,000 grant from the Houston­
based Robert A. Welch Foundation. The following year Dr. Paul D. Bartlett, 
former chairperson of Harvard University's chemistry department and 1968 
recipient of the National Medal of Science, became initial holder of the 
position. The internationally known scientist retired in 1985. 

*** *** *** 

'TCU 'IDDAY' SERIES BEGINS JAN. 24 

The spring series of "TCU Today" programs will begin Jan. 24 on campus. The 
first of 21 events in 11 states, the 7:30 p.m. reception for Fort Worth area 
high school students and their parents will be held in the Student Center 
ballroan. 

In anticipation of the largest attendance of any of this year's programs, the 
format foe the evening will vary from that of previous years, according to 
Lesley Cook, assistant director of admissions who is coordinating the events. 
Students will take part in small group discussions that include TCU faculty 
members and current students, while parents will have opportunity to address 
questions to a panel composed of faculty and staff members, current students 
and parents of current students. 

Associate Vice Chancellor Ned Boehm will be the master of ceremonies, and Vice 
Chancellor Bill Koehler will be the featured speaker. 

DJe by Jan. 23, reservations for the complimentary program can be made by 
calling Ext. 7490. 

This spring' s schedule includes programs in Amarillo and Houston on Feb. 5; 
Tulsa, Feb. 8; Oklahana City and Austin, Feb. 9; Chicago, Feb. 12; Midland and 
Little Rock, Feb. 14; St. Louis, Feb. 15; Kansas City and Dallas, Feb. 16; 
Omaha, NE, and Phoenix, AZ, Feb. 19. Minneapolis and Denver are program sites 
for Feb. 20; San Antonio and Anaheim, CA, March 5; El Paso, March 6; Tyler, 
March 7; and New Orleans, March 13. 
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BOYN'IDN EXHIBIT OPENS SUNDAY 

Paintings, posters, drawings and assemblages by 1949 grcduate Jack Boynton, 
well known as a member of Texas' first generation of contemporary artists, 
will be shawn Sunday through Feb. 24 in Moudy Building Exhibition Hall. Hours 
will be 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. weekdays and 1-4 p.m. Saturdays and Sundays. 

Boynton, a Fort Worth native, works in a wide range of media and styles, fran 
large oil and acrylic paintings to bright, often humorous, works on paper to 
watercolors, multi-dimensional art and assemblages of found objects and 
thro.-1-aways. The sha,,,, is made possible by grants f ran the Amon G. Carter 
Foundation and the Fifth Avenue Foundation. The Boynton retrospective is the 
second of three such sha,,,,s supported by the Carter grant. The 1988 show 
featured work of the late Dickson Reeder. 

A West Coast art critic has written: "Art in Texas has evolved dramatically in 
the past three to four decades, and during those years Jack Boynton has 
created a body of work ~~at is as distinguished and significant as any. With 
a handful of colleagues ••• he has helped to define the meaning of contemporary 
art in Texas, has added to our pleasure and understanding and has encouraged a 
generation of younger artists who give promise to Texas' future." 

After earning his master's degree here in 1955, Boynton taught at the 
University of Houston for two years and later at th~ San Francisco Art 
Institute, University of New Mexico, Houston Museum of Fine Arts, Northwood 
Institute in Dallas arrl Houston's University of St. Thanas. 

His first solo exhibition was at the Fort Worth Art Center, forerunner of the 
Mooern Art Museum. Others have included Barone Gallery, Inc., and Staempfli 
Gallery in New York, Dallas Museum of Contemporary Art, Galerie Sirrrnone Stem 
and Delgado Museum in New Orleans, Gallery One (na,,,, William Campbell Gallery) 
in Fort Worth and in Houston at David, D.lBose, Louisiana and Moody galleries. 

His works are in such permanent collections as the Museum of Modern Art, 
Whitney Muse~~ of American Art arrl Guggenheim Museum, all in New York; Dallas 
Museum of Art; Museum of Fine Arts in Houston; Philadelphia Museum; Delgado; 
Los Angeles County, UCIA, La Jolla and Pasadena musewns in California; Witte 
Museum in San Antonio; and Amon Carter Museum here. 

Approximately 140 of Boynton's works have been loaned for the retrospective. 

*** *** *** 

PHOT03RAPHY GETS KODAK GRANT 

For the second consecutive year, the art photography program has received a 
grant in materials fran the Professional Photography Division of Eastman Kodak 
Canpany. 'Ihe grant, worth in excess of $2,500, was made because "Kodak values 
the work of this program and wants to stay in touch with its participants," 
explained Luther Smith of art and art history. 

- ------
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HOLIDAY GIITS ADD $585 1D FUND 

Thanks to pre-holiday contributions by faculty and staff members, a total of 
$585 has been added to scholarship funds. The tradition of in lieu of greeting 
gifts, initiated in 1972, has brought a total of nearly $7,000 to financial 
aid. 

Funds benefiting fran 1988 gifts and donors are: 

L:gan and Sue Ware Scholarship 

D:>uglas K. Stockton Scholarship 

Martin Luther King Jr. Scholarship 

Lucy Harris Nursing Scholarship 

D:>n Ver Duin Scholarship 

In lieu of cards scholarship 

- Ted and Heather Rhcdes 
Emily Dowling 
Libby Pr-offer 

Errnna K. Baker 

-- Al and Verla Young 

-- Mildred Hogstel 

Mr. and Mrs. James Trinkle 
Betty D:>novan Knox 

Dr. Manfred Reinecke 
Dr. and Mrs. William B. Smith 
D:>nald and Barbara Worcester 

-- Mr. and Mrs. C.E. Bernardez 
David and Karen Vanderwerken 
Dr. Spencer Tucker 
Harold and Alberta Brown 
News Service: Diane Crane , Alice 
Denham, Mary Adair Johnson, 
Eugenia Trinkle and Betty Knox 

*** *** *** 

COUNSELINS CENTER OFFERS 'IWO COURSES 

Two programs will be offered this semester by the Counseling Center for 
faculty and staff members. "Improving Eating Behavior and Bcdy Image: A 
Structured Group Program for Repeat Dieters" is scheduled for eight 
consecutive weeks, while "Adult Children of Alcoholics" will meet weekly 
throughout the semester. 

Offered at no cost, each group will meet weekly for 90 minutes. Meeting times 
will be determined later in an attempt to accanmodate participants' schedules, 
according to Hap Klinefelter. 

Friday is the deadline for joining. Group size is limited, and openings will 
be filled on a first-cane, first-served basis. 

Persons interested in more details or a pre-group interview should contact Hap 
at E~t. 7863. Confidentiality will be maintained strictly during the 
programs, he said. 
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EVENTS CELEBRATE KIN3 BIRrHDAY 

Campus events marking the birth of Martin Luther King Jr. include daily noon 
shc:Mings of the documentary "Eyes on the Prize," a Wednesday (tanorrow) chapel 
service featuring the Rev. W.G. Richard and a dance Thursday night. 

The PBS documentary "Eyes on the Prize" is a biographical account of King's 
life and his civil rights activities. It will be shown through Friday in the 
Student Center lounge. 

Richard, pastor of Fort Worth's Greater Harvest Church of God in Christ, will 
speak at the semester's first weekly chapel service tanorrow at noon. The new 
student gospel choir Word of Truth will perform at the service in Robert Carr 
Chapel. 

Thursday evening the band Innovation will play for a canbination welcane 
back/King birthday celebration dance beginning at 8 p.m. in the Student Center 
ballrccrn. 

King birthday events be:]an yesterday when 231st District Court Judge Maryel len 
Hicks addressed an audience in the Student Center's Woodson Roan. 

*** *** *** 
SPRIN3 OPENS WITH GUEST RECITALS 

Guest recitals by musicians from the University of North Texas and the 
University of Texas at Austin on Sunday and Monday will open the spring 
semester music schedule. 

Sunday afternoon's 3 o'clock recital in Ed Landreth Auditorium will be by 
flutist Mary Karen Clardy of North Texas, assisted by pianist Pamela Paul and 
cellist carter Enyeart. The program will include Berceuse, ~- 16, by Gabr ie l 
Faure; En Bateau by Claude D8bussy , Madr igal by Philippe Gaubert, A Chloris by 
Renaldo Hahn, Bela Bartok' s Suite Paysanne Hongroise, Cindy McTee' s Circle 
Music II for Flute ard Piano and Trio for Flute, Violoncello and Piano by Ned 
Rorem. The recital is the second part of an exchange between TCU and UNT. 
Cynthia Folio already has performed a solo recital at the D8nton campus. 

At 8 p.m. Monday, also in Ed Landreth, North Texas violinist Philip Lewis ard 
pianist Gregory Allen of UT-Austin will present a program made up of sonatas 
by Jean-Marie Leclair, Cesar Franck and Serge Prokofieff, as well as Nigun by 
Ernest Bloch and Polonaise Brillante in D, Op. 4, by Henri Wieniawski. 

*** *** *** 

TOCKER TO ADDRESS OFFICE STAFF 

Chancellor Bill Tucker will be the speaker for the Jan. 25 meeting of the 
Office Staff Personnel Council. The event is one of the programs planned in 
the "Meet the ••• " Brown Bag Seminar Series sponsored by OSP. 

The Student Center's WCXX1son Roan will be the site of the noon luncheon. 
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BARTZEN RECEIVES COACH OF 'IHE YEAR HOOOR 

Tut Bartzen, presently in his 16th season at the helm of the men's tennis 
program, was named Coach of the Year by the Texas Tennis Coaches Association 
at its annual coaches meeting held at the John Newcanb Tennis Ranch in New 
Braunfels in December. 

Tut led last year's Horned Frog squad to a 20-5 record and a Southwest 
Conference tournament championship, which earned TCU a berth in the NCAA team 
championships and a final ranking of 14th in the Intercollegiate Tennis 
Coaches Association polls. He also was named the Southwest Conference Coach 
of the Year as his team claimed a fourth straight top-20 finish. Among last 
season's acccxnplishments for the Horned Frogs was a first-place finish at the 
HEB 24-team tournament held in Corpus Christi, which features sane of the 
nation's finest collegiate tennis squads. 

The coach currently has a string of 15 consecutive winning seasons, includ ing 
six campaigns which saw the Frogs surpass the 20-victory plateau. Such team 
accanplishments alonJ with his influence on TCU's 1981 NCAA doubles champions 
David Pate and Karl Richter have earned the Frog mentor numernus coachi ng 
honors, including the 1982 NCAA Tennis Coach of the Year award. 

Tut's current edition of the Purple and Wnite entered the season ranked 17th 
in the preseason ITCA polls. The 1988-89 roster includes one all-American , 
four letter winners ard eight pranising freshmen. 

*** *** *** 

HENRY GARNERS Ta.JRNAMENT AW.I\RD 

Lady Frog Michelle Henry, former basketball stardout at Fort Worth's Southwest 
high, was named to the all-tournament team at the Taco Bell Classic held in 
early December in Fresno, CA. The senior forward finished the four-team 
tournament with 32 points, 17 rebounds and 11 assists. She also daninated on 
the defensive end, collecting seven steals. Her efforts helped the Lady Fro;is 
capture the consolation championship of the classic. 

Michelle had 19 points and 11 boards in TCU's 80-76 first-round loss to Howard 
University. The Frogs led by eight points, 43-35, at halftime but were 
outscored 22-13 in the final 7:47 of the game. 

The 5-10 player, one of two returning starters for Coach Fran Garmon, scored 
13 points and grabbed six rebounds in leading the Lady Frogs over Portland 
State, 81-70, in TCU's first victory of the season against two defeats. one 
of two returning starters for Coach Fran Garrron. She averaged 6.2 points and 
5.6 rebounds per game last season after transferring from Cisco Junior 
College. 

TCU finished last season with a 12-15 record, just 
Conference Post Season Tournament by one game. 
letterwinners along with Michelle's improved play has 
toward a first-ever berth in the SW:::: tournament. 

missing the Southwest 
The return of eight 
the Lady Frogs looking 

Bl 

Cc 
p: 
p l 
b 

Tl 
d◄ 

Ri 
e : 
b 

Pi 

~ p 
B 
5 

s 

p,J 

R 
p 
a 
G 

D 

p 
w 
D 
.iJ 
] 



ennis 
ation 
:i New 

1west 
team 

~nnis 
:oach 
last 

t the 
: the 

I ding r tea'Tl 
oions 
~hing 

17th 
,· can, 

west 
d in 
team 

.d on 

[

cx:JS 

ard 
were 

ored 
land 
one 
and 

nior 

est 
ight 
king 

TCU BULIBTI N/7 

BR~ BAG LECTURE SERIES SET 

Contemporary fiction will be the theme of a brown bag luncheon lecture series 
planned by the Office of Extended Education. Set for Feb. 9 to April 20, the 
pro;irarns will be on alternate Thursdays fran noon to 1 p.m. The sessions will 
be in Student Center Roan 214. 

The lectures will be given by Dana Mead who currently is working on the Phd.D 
degree in English here. 

Registrations for the series, set at $24 per person, are being taken in the 
extended education office, Ext. 7130. Participants are to provide their own 
brown bags. 

*** *** *** 

PHOID SHOW OPENS TODAY 

Photographs by Chester Danett, a research chemist by profession and teacher­
photographer by choice, will be exhibited today (Tuesday) through Feb. 4 in 
Brown-wpton Gallery. Opening reception will be fran 4 to 6 p.m. today, and 
subsequent hours are 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. weekdays and 1 to 4 p.m. Saturdays and 
Sundays. 

A Russian native, Danett and his family settled in Poland after the Communist 
Revolution. His father, a judge, was slain at the time of the occupation of 
Poland in 1939. D...lring World War II Danett was interned in a German laoor 
camp until freed by the American army, then worked at General Eisenhower's 
German headquarters. 

Danett, his wife and mother came to this country in 1948 and settled in 
St. Louis, where he worked for the Monsanto Company 34 years. Interested in 
photography since childhood, Danett was the first photographer whose worl._s 
were shown at the St. Louis Art Museum. He also has participated in the State 
Department's Art in the U.S. Embassies Program. Danett photographs a re 
included in collections at the Chicago Art Institute, UNESCO, Smithsonian 
Institution and Monsanto Canpany. 

*** *** *** 
ART CAREER DA.Y IS SATURDAY 

A career day prcx:Jrarn geared to high school students, teachers, counselors and 
parents will be conducted by the Department of Art and Art History fran 9 a.m. 
to 2 p.m. Saturday at the Moudy Building. David Conn is in charge of the 
pro;iram, which will include a special preview of the Jack Boynton exhibition. 

Speakers will include Boynton and three other TCU graduates, Kathie Robinson, 
who teaches at Fort Worth Country Day School and also is an art education 
instructor here; Brenda Frye, art director of Graphic Concepts in Bryan; and 
Philip Lamb, free-lance designer/artist who formerly directed the Allen Street 
Gallery in Dallas. 

Activ~ties also will include a tour of the art department, lunch served in the 
drawing roan, info rmal visits with TCU faculty and students and the guest 
speakers and an optional campus tour with TCU student guides. 
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SERVICES HELD FOR TRUSTEE FU(OA 

Funeral services for H.B. Fuqua, trustee fran 1952 until named to the honorary 
board in 1971, were held Jan. 3 at First Presbyterian Church with burial in 
Greenwocd Memorial Park. The praninent Fort W:::>rth business and civic leader, 
who was among special guests at the Moncrief Hall dedication last fall, died 
Dec. 30 in a D.lncan, OK, hospital. 

Former board chairman of Fort Worth National Bank and former chairman/chief 
executive officer of Texas and Pacific Coal & Oil Co., the Oklahana native was 
considered one of the rrost po,,,'erful figures in Fort Worth politics, business 
and banking. He headed the Citizens Canmittee, an organization that set the 
pace for the area in the 1950s and 1960s. He served on a three-member team 
representing Fort Worth in negotiation with Dallas in the development of the 
regional airport and was on the airport board in 1965-68. He and other 
members of the team-Bayard Friedman and J. Lee Johnson III-were honored by 
the Exchange Club of Fort Worth in 1966 wiD~ its Golden Deeds Award. 

Fuqua, holder of a degree in geology fran the University of Oklahoma who was 
awarded an honorary doctorate by TCU in 1973, began a 27-year career with Gulf 
Oil Co. After servi ng in the Army in World War I, he moved to Fort Worth as 
Gulf's chief geolo:;i ist in 1926, to Houston in 1944 as assistant to the vice 
president for prcx:luction operations and returned here in 1948 and headed Texas 
and Pacific Coal & Oil until it was sold in 1963. He then turned his 
interests to banking and civic activities. 

On the advisory council of the University of Oklahana and the University of 
Texas at Arlington, Fuqua was a director of the development foundation of 
Southwestern Baptist Theological Seminary and a trustee of Southwestern 
Medical Foundation in Dallas. While he was president of the land development 
canmittee of the Chamber Development Corporation, plans for creating t.he 
1,000-acre Mark IV Industrial District were completed with the Great Southwest 
Corporation. He also was president of Fort Worth's Progress Inc. 

Fuqua was president of the American Association of Pe troleum Geologists in 
1937 and received its honorary membership award the following year. He was a 
director of the American Petroleum Institute and held membership in the Air 
Force Association, Exchange Club, Petroleum Club, River Crest and Shady Oaks 
country clubs. 

Survivors include a brother, Nolan Fuqua of D.lncan; and a grandnephew and 
grandniece, James and Stacy Fuqua, respectively, of Vernon. 

*** *** *** 
SHARE YOOR CALENDAR EVENTS 

Gene Alpert, new director of the Master of Liberal Arts program, will be 
distributing a calendar of campus events to MIA students this spring and has 
put out a call for information. 

He is particularly interested in presentations by guest lecturers and other 
enrichment activities that would fit into the schedules of part-time students. 
Deadline for calendar submissions is Feb. 1, and Gene asks that they be sent 
to him at Box 32873. 
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SUMNERS FOUNDATION ADD.S TO GRANT 

Hatton W. Sumners Foundation of Dallas has given TCU $22,000 in grant rroney. 
The gift brings to $82,000 the amount contributed by the foundation in 1987 
ard 1988 to make need-based grants to students. 

Of the total, $62,000 is earmarked for Hatton W. Sumners Foundation Partial 
Tuition Grants for students majoring in political science or history, those 
enrolled in pre-law studies or those who plan to teach in the social sciences. 
The remaining $20,000 is being allocated to TCU's Washington Internship 
Program to help students defray the extra costs of living in Washington, rx::, 
for a semester • 

The Sumners Foundation, designed to aid in the study and teaching of the 
science of self-government, was created in the 1950s after the death of long­
time Texas Democratic legislator Hatton Sumners. 

*** *** *** 
FOOR SESSIONS ON CIAIMS SET 

Four informational sessions on unemployment canpensations claims and how t o 
avoid them will be conducted next week by the Personnel Off ice. Set for Jan. 
25 and Jan. 26, the sessions will be held in the TAGER-TV building at 9 a. m. 
and 1 p.m. Each will be about 90 minutes long, according to Shari Barnes, 
employment and training manager. 

Keith Hochstein, representative fran UCAC Inc., will lead the meetings, which 
are designed primarily for employees with supervisory, management or 
administrative responsibilities. 

Reservations for the sessions can be made by calling Ext. 7095. 

*** *** *** 
BURLINGTOO NORTHERN RENEWS GRA.1-IT 

Burlington Northern Foundation has made a second three-year grant to TCU to 
provide $2,500 Faculty Achievement awards for significant and meritorious 
teaching. The awards ~ill be made to three professors annually during August 
canmencements in 1989, 1990 and 1991. 

Ncminated by their colleagues and reccmnended to Vice Chancellor Bill Koehler 
by their deans, the awardees are those who combine unusually successful 
teaching with research or creative activity, service to the University and 
professional organizations, academic advising and continuing professional 
development. 

Previous awards have been made to Bob Doran of math; Carol Stephenson, 
nursing; Ben Strickland, education; Stan Block, finance; Toni Craven, Brite; 
Bill Jurma, speech canmunication; Ananci1a Babbili, journalisn; Nowell Donovan, 
geology; and Ron Flowers, religion-studies. 

The Burlington Northern Foundation represents Burlington Northern Railroad 
Company, El Paso Natural Gas Company, Plum Creek Timber Company Inc., Meridian 
Minerals Canpany, Meridian Oil Inc. and Glacier Park Canpany. 
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CATTLE CLASS BEGINS 'IDNIGHT 

The evening Ranch Management class will deal with beef cattle production 
during the spring semester be;Jinning tonight (Tuesday). Taught by Gary L. 
Wilson, the study will focus on econanics of beef production, selection and 
evaluation of cattle, beef cattle genetics, cattle measurements for selection, 
breeds and breeding systems, cow-calf operations, stocker cattle operations 
and feedlot cattle operations. 

Classes will meet fran 7 to 10 p.m. Tuesdays in Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 2, 
Late registration may be canpleted fran 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. through Thursday. 

Ranch Management evening classes are taught by the program's regular faculty 
members, using course outlines fran the full-time day program. One evening 
course is offered each semester, and students may canplete the full cycle of 
courses in seven semesters. 

*** *** *** 
NEW FACULTY, STAFF APPOINTMENTS 

MERCEDES OLIVERA, staff writer and columnist for the Dallas Morning News since 
1975, joined the faculty Dec. 1 as instructor in mass communication and 
KTCU-FM news supervisor. The Dallas native earned the B.A. degree at the 
University of Dallas in 1972 and canpleted the master's in 1975 at New York 
University. 

KAREN MONCRIEF, who joined the information services staff as user consultant 
in 1987, assumed the position of senior user services consultant on Nov. 1. 

A native of Midland, RANDAL COBB joined the staff Dec. 5 as safety director, 
The former field engineer for Schlumberger Offshore Services and Employers 
Casualty Co. earned the B. S. in electrical engineering at the University of 
Texas at El Paso in 1978. A Certified Safety and Security Professional, he 
is active in the American Society of Safety Engineers and World Safety 
Organization. 

On Nov. 7 LUCILLE KEITH assumed her duties as part-time librarian. Holder of 
the B.S. in Education degree from TCU and a certificate in library and 
information services fran the University of North Texas, she formerly was 
secretary in the Faculty Center and later in the home econanics department, 

*** *** *** 

1WJ REX:EIVE HONORABLE MENTIOOS 

Two additional honors were added for defensive tackle Mitchell Benson and 
safety Falanda Newton when the Associated Press All-America college football 
team for 1988 was announced in early December. Earlier they were chosen for 
the AP's All-Southwest Conference team. 

Selections for the All-American team are made by the AP sports editor, college 
football editor and regional sports editors. 
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BABBILI BEC°'1ES CHIEF MARSHAL 

Journalism chairperson Anantha Babbili asswned the position as TCU' s chief 
marshal this month. He follows historian Dave Edmunds, who "served faithfully 
and admirably throughout the 1980s," said Chancellor Bill Tucker in announcing 
the new appointment. 

A member of the faculty since 1981, Anantha was one of three winners of 
Burlington Northern Foundation Faculty Achieverrent Awards last year, given in 
reCCXJnition of teaching "both significant and meritorious" as well as research 
or creative activity, service to the institution and continuing professional 
develoi;xnent. Last year he also received the teaching excellence award fran 
the Student House of Representatives and was given the Brachman Hall teaching 
award for 1987-88. 

Anantha, assistant editor of American Journalism, was selected in 1986 to head 
the international carmunication division of the Association for Education in 
Journalism and Mass Comnunication. He has been honored by the Florida-based 
Poynter Institute for Media Studies as one of the 10 best journalism 
professors in the country. 

*** *** *** 
SALES TAX INCREASED JA.I\J. 1 

Those involved with the collection of sales tax should ~ aware that the MTA 
portion of the tax has gone up to .5 percent, accordin;i to Controller Larry 
Calloway. Consequently, the total sales tax to be collected became 7.5 
percent on Jan. 1. 

*** *** *** 

NOTES ON FOLKS 

TCU faculty and students took a big role in Denton Civic Ballet performances 
Dec. 9-11 in the main auditorium at the University of North Texas. Graduate 
student PERRY BROWN and undergraduates STEPHANIE BROOKS, CA'IBY MUELLER, LISA 
DRASKOVIC and DEVI BEAR repeated their performance of "Sane Things Never 
Change," choreographed by visiting artist 'IBCMAS ENCKELL, who also is the 
Denton canpany's artistic director. 

Brc,,m was joined by student CARRIE HANSEN in JAMES CLOUSER' s "Ear to Stone." 
In a:ldition, JONNA LEE GARRETT danced the leading role in another Enckell 
ballet, "Clowns." Enckell also has choreographed two other works for the 
concerts, "Bi ts and Pieces" and "Christmas Sweet." Performance times are 8 
p.m. Dec. 9-10 and 2:30 p.m. Dec. 11. 

GAIL DAVIS (nursing) has been awarded two major research grants. The first, 
"Measurement of the Chronic Pain Experience," was funded by the National 
Center for Nursing Research, National Institutes of Health. It was announced 
in the Nov. 16 issue of The Chronicle of Higher Education. The second, 
"Satisfaction with Professional N'-.lrsing Practice," funded by the American 
Nurses' Foundation, was announced in the November/December issue of The 
American Nurse. 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS 

MILDRED ED3STEL (nursing) and NELL OOBINSON (nutrition and dietetics) have 
been informed that their paper, "Safety Factors in Feeding the Frail Elderly," 
has been accepted for publication in the Journal of Gerontological Nursing, 
Mildred also has been elected a member of the board of directorn of Senior 
Citizen Services of Greater Tarrant County Inc. Nell will serve as a 
continuing member of the board, and she has been re-elected vice president of 
nutrition services for another year. 

For The School of Theology for the Laity, to be held Feb. 4 at First Christian 
Church in Arlington, roN FI.a-IBRS (religion-studies) will conduct a class on 
"Religion in Strange Times." Ron will analyze major events/trends i n 
contemporary .American religion and will give special attention to the role of 
conservative Christians in the political arena and other timely issues. 

HAP KLINEFELTER (Counseling Center) spoke to the clients and staff at the 
Easter Seal Society on "Managing Anger." The talk was part of W:>men' s Heal th 
Month. 

"Exploring for Subtle Traps with High Resolution Paleogeographic Maps: The 
Reklaw 1 Interval in South Texas" by TCM BULLING (M.S., 1987) and JOHN BREYER 
(geology) appears in the January issue of the Bulletin of the American 
Association of Petroleum Geologists. 

A copy of the TCU Press title "A Literary History of the .American West" was 
presented to President Ronald Reagan in December by Lynne Cheney, chairperson 
of the National Endowment for the Hwnanities. NEH funded the book's writing 
aoo choSe to present it to the President because "the volume is one of which 
the Endowment is especially proud." Cheney reported that the President was 
warmly appreciative. 

DALE YOUNG (education) was busy during December. He presented a six-hour 
workshop titled "Parent-Teacher Conferencing" at the Texas $tate Teachers 
Association Critical Issues Conference in Austin during the first weekend in 
December. The next weekend he attended the TASCUS/TASPA Conference 
(University School of Education Placement Off ice rs and Texas School District 
Personnel Directors) and was appointed to the constitution and by-laws 
camnittee. During finals' week, he taped a 30-minute talk sh()l,v for the City 
of Fort W:>rth Cable Station on the Citizen Bee Contest to be held on campus 
March 4. Dale is the coordinator and moderator for the regional contest 
co-sponsored by the Fort Worth Star-Telegram and the School of Education. 

"Maggie and a Horse Named Devildust" by JUDY ALTER {TCU Press) is the No. 1 
volume in the new series entitled Maggie Books co-published by Ellen Temple 
Publishing and E-Heart Press. The series for young readers is distributed by 
Texas Monthly Press. The initial Maggie volume follows the West Texas 
heroine's adventures in pursuing her grel of becaning a Cow;Jirl at the turn of 
the century. 

CAroL STEPHENSON (nursing) is the author of "Respiratory Changes," Chapter 10 
in a_ recently released book, "Nursing Care of the Aged." The new text is 
edited by Karen Esberger and Samuel T. Hughes Jr. and is an Appleton and Lange 
publication. 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS 

BILL BAIRD (Brite) presented a response paper in the Pauline Theology Group at 
the annual meeting of the Society of Biblical Literature Nov. 19-22 in 
Chicago. 

During fall semester study days, SPENCER WERTZ (philosophy) journeyed to 
Abilene in rain, sleet and snow to address a philosophy class at McMurray 
College on metaphysics and its attempted elimination. He also delivered a 
public lecture entitled "The Argument Against Televised Sport" at Hardin­
Sirrm:>ns University. 

Sympathy is extended to PAIT HAYS (library), whose husband, TCU graduate Herb 
C. Hays, died Dec. 10. Funeral services were held here Dec. 13. A lifelo~ 
Fort Worth resident, he graduated here in 1957 and was a member of the TCU 
Ex-Lettermen's Association. 

TAACY ROO, TCU Press editor, has been named book review editor for Roundup 
QJarterly, the official publication of Western Writers of America. 

The Center for Texas Studies at the University of North Texas hosted "An 
Evening with Judy Alter and Elmer Kelton" Dec. 8 for friends of the center. A 
private reception was followed by a program in which both Judy and Kelton 
spoke. Judy's study of Kelton's work, "Elmer Kelton and West Texas: A 
Literary Relationship," will be published this spring as Volume 1 in the Texas 
Writers Series £ran the University of North Texas Press. 

D:;an JOHN MANGIERI of graduate studies and research has been elected to a 
three-year term on Harvard University's Institute for F.ducational Management 
Alumni Council. John represents the IEM Class of 1984. The institute, a 
four-week professional development program at Harvard, will celebrate its 20th 
anniversary this year. 

JEFF BOUTELLE, senior marketing major, earned a spot on Southern Magazine's 
1989 Academic All-South Basketball second team with his 3.00 grade-point 
average. The only Southwest Conference player named to the first or second 
teams, Jeff is a resident of Lawrenceville, GA. 

Physicist RICHARD LYSIAK participated in the International Conference on 
Lasers held Dec. 4-9 in Lake Tahoe. He was on the organizing canmittee, 
chaired one of the sessions and presented a paper entitled "Saturation of SBS 
OJe to Non-Linear Canpressibili ty." 

Sympathy is extended to Vice Chancellor BILL KOEHLER and his wife, Connie, on 
the Dec. 17 death of her rrother, Mardell Faye Furman of Fort Worth. Services 
were conducted Dec. 20 at First United Methodist Church. 

"State Comnissioners and the Critical Issues" is the title of the article by 
D:;an JOHN MANGIERI (graduate studies) anj Assistant Vice Chancellor LARRY 
ADAMS that is in the summer/fall 1988 issue of Educational Record. 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS 

ALEXANDRA KUREPA (mathematics) and A. Castro of the University of North Texas 
are authors of a published article entitled "Energy analysis of a nonlinear 
singular differential equation and applications" in the Revista Colornbiana de 
Mathematicas. 

"Morality in the Making of Foreign Policy" by RALPH CARTER (political science) 
has been published in Ethics, Government, and Public Policy: A Reference W:lrk 
(James S. Bowman and Frederick A. Elliston, editors, Greenwcxxi Press, 1988), 

STEPHANIE vOJDS (ballet) adjudicated and taught a master class for dancers 
auditioning for the Creative Arts Theatre School Dance Canpany (CATS) in 
Arlington. Dancers are selected for their fall and spring season. 

"'North Dalla.s Forty' at Fifteen," an article by Ul\VID VANDERWERKEN (English), 
appears in the mos t recent issue of Aethlon: The Journal of Sport Literature. 
The magazine also includes a poem, "Dynasty," by TI:U Ph.D. U2\LE HASKELL, who 
teaches at Southeast Missouri State University. 

ANGELA WESTER, senior ballet major fran Taylors, SC, literally jumped at the 
chance to practice her art and realize her dream of becaning a professional 
dancer. Answering an urgent call from Kurt Hathaway, director of t he 
Lexington, KY, ballet, she left school at Thanksgiving to start rehearsals and 
perform in the company's annual production of "The Nutcracker." She will 
return to campus this month to complete the tests she missed. 

BOB BLANTON (music) has a busy January schedule that includes conductin;1 high 
school honor bands in Amarillo, Dallas and Longview, W\. Bob also conducted 
the Fort Worth All-City Band, made up of the most talented Fort Worth 
Independent School District band students, in concerts Dec. 9-10. 

The MUSIC DEPARTMENT was well represented in musical presentations by t.r1e 
Texas Canposers Forum at Fort Worth's First Night celebration New Year's Eve. 
Six 15-minute concerts were organized by TI:F co-chairs GERALD GABEL and Jeri 
Kotani. The first concert included "Statics" for bass clarinet, written by 
Gerald and performed by Ll\RRY IBCl1PSON; an improvisation by CYNTHIA FOLIO, 
flute, and pianist I:bug Balentine, Hip Pocket Theatre canposer; and "Flute 
Fantasy," written and performed by Cynthia. Included in the second pro:Jram 
were "Songs About Eating," written by retired music professor FRITZ BERENS and 
sung by soprano SHEILA ALLBN. 

Several music faculty members were reunited with former faculty member WILLIAM 
TINKER, harpsichordist, in an early music concert Nov. 30 at St. wke's in the 
Meadow Episcopal Church. HARRIET w::>LDT and KAREN HALL, a former student of 
Harriet, played viola da garnba. Cynthia performed for the first time on 
baroque flute. 

LINDA HUGHES (English) and Michael Lund of Longwood College are arrong the 
contributors to the newly published "Victorian Britain: An Encyclopedia." The 
title of their entry is "Serial Literature." The encyclopedia, edited by 
Sally_Mitcheli of Temple University, is published by Garland Press (1988). 
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Jan. 17 

Jan. 18 

Jan. 22 

Jan. 23 

Jan. 24 

CALENDAR oFEVENTS 
-Exhibition of photographs by Chester Danett of St. u:>uis, Brown­

Lupton Gallery, through Feb. 4, open 11 a.m.-4 p.m. weekdays, 
1-4 p.m. Saturdays and Sundays. 

--"Eyes on the Prize," based on life of Martin Luther King, shown 
at noon daily through Jan. 20. 

--University Chapel, featuring the Rev. W.G. Richard, pastor of 
Fort Worth's Greater Harvest Church of God in Christ, Robert 
Carr Chapel, noon • 

.. --Guest flute recital by Mary Karen Clardy of the University of 
North Texas, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 3 p.m. 

--Retrospective of works by Houston artist Jack Boynton, TCU 
alumnus and noted member of the first generation of contemporary 
Texas artists, Moudy Building Exhibition Hall, through Feb. 24, 
open 11 a.m.-4 p.m. weekdays, 1-4 p.m. Saturdays and Sundays. 

--Monday at TCU. 
--Guest recital by Philip Lewis, violin, and Gregory Allen, piano, 

Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.m. Free. 

--Women's basketball, TCU vs. Texas, Daniel-Meyer Coliseum, 
7:30 p.m. 

--"TCU Today" program for area high school students and their 
parents, Student Center ballroan, 7:30 p.m. Reservations due by 
Jan. 23 to Ext. 7490. 
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CLASSIFIED: 

BABYSITTING: Will babysit in my hane, references, experienced, TLC, close to 
TCU, full-time or part-time. Call Linda, 923-3590. 

RCXl1 FOR RENT: Private bathroan, kitchen/laundry privileges, B&W TV in roan, 
five blocks fran campus; $65/week. $100 deposit. Call 923-6790 or Ext. 76 43 , 

FOR SALE: IBM Selectric Typewriter, good corni tion, standard carriage, beige; 
$100. Call 738-3632. 

FOR RENT NEAR TCU: Unfurnished hane; one bath, two bedrcx:ms, living-dinirg, 
kitchen with breakfast nook, large den, washer-dryer connections, central 
heat, air-conditioned, carport. Available Feb. l; $350/month plus bills, 
Call 927-7919. 

HISTORIC NEIGHBORHOOD: Second-story garage apartment with view of historic 
neighborhood 1 1/2 miles from campus; newly remodeled with new ceilings , 
carpet, blinds, ceiling fans, oak bathroom accessories, walk-in closet; one 
bedroan and den or two bedrooms; $350 per month plus electricity. Call Ext. 
7584 or 924-9372. 

FOR RENT: One-bedroan duplex, one-car garage, eight blocks fran TCU, $275 per 
rronth. Call Ext. 6835 or 292-9395. 

FOR SALE: Wards 30" continuous cleaning gas stove, alm::md color, used six 
rronths, excellent condition; $250. Call 457-7446. 

FOR SALE: 1982 Mazda 626 Sport deluxe sedan; four-door, five-speed, air 
conditioning, AM/FM, tape deck, cruise control, 86,000 miles, one-owner , 
clean, new brakes ard clutch, good condition; $2,800. Call 924-8536. 

FOR SALE: Dining table, six chairs, $100; queen bed, night stand, triple · 
dresser mirror, $125. Call Ext. 7519 or 926-5118 in evenings. 

FOR SALE: Lots of history in this 1920s Gothic Revival dining roan suite, 
solid oak table (seats 8-10), six chairs, buffet, china cabinet, $800 or best 
offer; mahogany Gothic library table, $80. Call Suz, Ext. 7616 or 924-5009 
after 6 p.m. 

*** *** *** 

OFFICIAL ABSENCES January 11, 1989 
Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were aisaed. It 
u the responsibility of the student to arrange vith bis/her professor for the 
aalte-up. If you have any queatiou, call 921-7855. 

TCU students attending the Washington Center's academic seminar, '' Inauguration 
'89: The Transfer of Presidential Power," January 15-21: 

Michael Carey David Johnson Raymond Pierson 
Rosario Holquin 

Ballet and Modern Dance students who will be involved in a performing tour 
of Fort Worth schools on January 24, 25, 26, 31, February 1, 2, 6 and 8. 
They are scheduled to be back on campus for 11 a.m. classes, but may be 
a few minutes late: 

Marianne Allen Paul Fuller Susan Stubbs 
Yvette Anzaldua 
Lynette Brewer 
Joan Buttram 
Bonnie Dahlgren 

Deborah Custas 
Linna Pace 
Zoe Pierce 
Michelle Reagan 

Cina Trentman 
Ri Warren 
~atrina Witzke 
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